

CRICKET FIXTURES

http://www.soulburyvcc.org.uk/

Sunday	1st July	Home	Bonsor XI	
Saturday	7th July	Home	Stewkley 1st XI	League
Sunday	8th July	Home	Shenley Church End	Friendly
Saturday	14th July	Home	Old Bradwell 1st XI	League
Sunday	15th July	Home	Drayton Parslow	Friendly
Saturday	21st July	Away	Tring Park 3rd XI	League
Sunday	22nd July	TBC	Eaton Bray	Friendly
Saturday	28th July	Away	Aspley Guise	League
Sunday	29th July	Away	New Bradwell	Friendly



ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES

Priest in Charge: Michelle Morton: The Vicarage, Stewkley. Tel. 240287



Curate: Rev. Peter Lymbery: 17 Hartwell Crescent, Leighton Buzzard. Tel. 371235

Sunday	1st July	11:30am	Holy Communion	
Sunday	8th July	11:30am	FAMILY SERVICE	
Sunday	15th July	6:00pm	Pimms and Praise	Note Time
Sunday	22nd July	11:30am	Holy Communion	
Sunday	29th July	10:00am	Benefice Service at St. Michael's, Stewkley	Note Time

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

(APOLOGIES FOR THE ERROR LAST MONTH!)

Monday	2nd July	6рт-9рт	Parish Plan Meeting	Clubroom
Thursday	5th July		AVDC Collection for Recycling & Glass	
Tuesday	10th July		WI - Hanging Basket Demo, Wyevale Garden Centre, W.Sands	
Friday	13th July	1:00pm	Mobile Library - Stewkley Road Bus Stop	
Monday	16th July	7:30pm	Parish Council Meeting	Clubroom
Thursday	19th July		AVDC Collection for Recycling	
Friday	27th July	1:00pm	Mobile Library - Stewkley Road Bus Stop	

Thank you to Mr & Mrs H Ayris for kindly sponsoring this month's newsletter.

If you would like to sponsor an issue, or submit items for publication by 23rd July, please contact:

Mrs. Miller 270545

Mrs. Bunyan 270461

Mrs. Norman 270483

or email: soulburynews@dsl.pipex.com

SOULBURY NEWSLETTER

Number 367

JULY 2007

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

The Councillors were pleased with the number of villagers who attended the cheese & wine evening, approximately 80 people came and went over the few hours. There was a good response to the questionnaire.

A warning was issued to those who spend time in their back gardens at this time of year, to keep the front door locked for safety's sake.

Mrs. Brenda Jennings, our County Councillor, has now been co-opted onto the Parish Council. Thank you Brenda.

The bypass is keeping roughly to the new schedule and is due to open in September. However, as you may have read in the LBO, Bucks CC will not sanction the reopening of the railway bridge on the C20 due to design and construction errors by Alfred McAlpine. Bucks CC are working with Alfred McAlpine and Jacobs to devise a solution so that a revised opening date can be announced ASAP.

The last chance to attend the Clubroom "Open House" for the Parish Plan is on Monday 2nd July 6 pm-9 pm, this is the last of four "Open Houses" and we are looking for more people who are willing to help with the Parish Plan.

A committee will be formed in the next couple of weeks, we will be collecting more information after the committee is formed and start to analyse information, this will influence what happens in the nex 20 years or so in the Parish. We can always use more people as this will help the Plan be of more relevance to the Parish.



MILLENNIUM GREEN NEWS

(100Club Winning Number - 4)

I am happy to announce that I was the 100 Club winner (No.4) for June! Thank you 100 club for a super birthday holiday bonus of £50.

The AGM was held in June, there was no change to Trustees and the positions of Chairman, Treasurer and Secretary remain the same. The accounts were adopted and all is well. The public participation was unfortunately none, so again we conclude from this that everyone in the village is happy with the Trust management of the Green. A full chairman's report can be found from the link on www.jpgraphics.co.uk

Thank you to those who have heeded the sign requesting for no dog walking in readiness for the Children's School competition, it was disappointing that one or two blatantly ignored | • Church Fete the sign.

YOUTH CLUB

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

OPENING!

WI NEWS

CHURCH NEWS

ADVERTS

WATCH OUT FOR:

- Jungle Jamboree
- Diary Dates
- Burglars

Please note that if any member or group in our community would like to use the Green to hold an event then please do ask. We have tents, electricity, water and 2 portaloos (with tents) for you to use so contact myself on 270532 or jane@soulbury.org. Alternatively, you can speak to any of the Trustees so that we can give you access to the facilities - FREE OF CHARGE.

Unfortunately we cannot say yes to camping, open fires, horse riding or

We had a quieter coffee morning this month and this was reflected in the takings, many thanks to all those who popped in and were very bighearted. Thank you also to those who couldn't come along but still made a donation – we raised £45. Please do take the opportunity to come along in the future, we have a variety of nice items on sale including some quality cards of local wildlife taken by Rory, whom some of you know, and don't miss out on the cakes!! All efforts and contributions to the Green are appreciated – our next coffee morning will be sometime in August.

The planned Scavenger Hunt has been cancelled due to a major clash with other events being held in the area. Let's hope for better luck planning for next year. Our next event is the Bingo Night and hot supper on Friday 16th November.

That's all for now.

Jane Phillpot.

PAGE 2 SOULBURY NEWSLETTER

YOUTH CLUB OPENING

The Youth Club will open on Thursday 6th September with two sessions, 6.30-8pm for 8-10yr olds and 7.30-9pm for 11-16yr olds. All sessions will meet in the Clubroom, unless advised otherwise, with an entrance fee of £1 to help with the running costs. We would like to invite all interested 8-16 year olds, and parents, along to the launch of Soulbury's Youth Club, which is being held at Dairy Cottage, Liscombe Park on 12th July between 6.30-8.30pm. There will be sports, games, swimming (subject to parental supervision) and a BBQ. We hope that you are able to join us for this social night to kick off the launch of this much anticipated club. Please reply to Debbie@dbe.co.uk or telephone 270349.

Debbie Hulston

CHURCH NEWS

Please note the times of the services on 15th and 29th July. The morning service on the 15th has been replaced by the intriguingly named "Pimms and Praise" at 6pm. If you have a favourite hymn and would like to sing it at this service then please contact the Rev. Michelle Morton on 240287 and she will be delighted to hear from you. There is no service at All Saints on the 29th, there is a joint service instead at 10am in Stewkley.

The Family Service on the 8th will continue with the theme of "Going Green", with this service being about "The air we breathe". There was only one family last month so please do try and come along, parents and children are especially welcome but everyone else is too!

The annual Church Fete takes place on Saturday 7th July at 2pm in the gardens of the Old Vicarage by kind permission of Dr and Mrs David Owen. The organisers would welcome any help and donations for the stalls. The sorts of items we are looking for are home-made cakes, jams, pickles, garden produce, plants, bric-a-brac, toys, books, china, prizes for the tombola, records, videos, CDs, DVDs, games and good quality clothing. If you have anything you would like to donate then please bring it along on the morning or contact Margaret Owen on 270305 or Mr & Mrs C Bryant on 270607 to arrange a convenient time to deliver items.

Do come along and enjoy the afternoon. There will be games, refreshments and all the traditional atmosphere of a village fete. All we need is good weather!!

In the long summer holidays from 23rd-27th July there will be a holiday club for children from reception age to year 5. It is called the Jungle Jamboree and will be held at St. Michael's School in Stewkley every day that week from 10am to 12:30pm. Numbers are limited so parents wishing to register children should contact Michelle for a form on 240287. The cost is £1.50 a day or £5 a week.

Just a reminder to all residents: If you would like to arrange a baptism, wedding or funeral in future, could you please contact the Rev. Michelle Morton on 240287 for further information.

WI NEWS

Open Meeting about Power Generation by Wind - Tuesday 11th September 8pm in the Clubroom

Nationally the WI are gaining a reputation for being environmentally aware and campaigning heavily on "green" issues. Soulbury WI is following suit and the speaker at September's meeting will be Mr Jason Townsend of Your Energy Ltd giving a talk entitled BLOWING IN THE WIND. For this important issue, the meeting is OPEN TO ALL—ladies, gents, senior citizens and junior. Do join us to hear all about this important environmental issue and enjoy delicious refreshments as well, for which the WI has a deservedly good reputation! For non-members there will be a £2 charge for this special event.

Charles Hill Garden Services

All aspects of garden work undertaken.

Tel. 01525 222227 or 07773 723236

charles@charleshillgardensvs.co.uk

Hill View Cottage, Bragenham Lane, Soulbury, LU7 0EE

Visiting Feet

Jill Franks BSc (Hons) MAFHP, MCFHP

Registered Member of the British Association of Foot Health Professionals

Tel. 01525 270718 or 07971 830518

Foot health care in your own home.

Nails trimmed, corns, hard callus skin, in growing toe nails, verrucae etc.

Visits within 12 mile radius of Stoke Hammond

Number 367

Garden Machinery Service

Repairs and sales by:

RGC Machinery, Station Road, Mursley, MK17 OSA. Most leading makes supplied. Local collection and delivery. Reconditioned mowers usually available. Also suppliers of TVSs & Farm Machinery.

Tel: 01296 720066

Web: www.rgcengineers.co.uk

Lawson & Co Accountants

For all your tax and accountancy

needs, including VAT, Payroll

and Tax returns First consulta-

alison@lawsonaccountants.com

tion free Competitive rates

Tel: 08707 541854

Fax: 01525 279550

Email:

Wedding Cars

For your special day: Rolls Royce, Bentley, and Mercedes. Refined elegance with a touch of class covering Beds, Herts and Bucks. With special rates for local services. Ask for Paul @ Wedding Hire Bizness.

Tel: 01525 270230

Fax: 01525 279550.

Aimee Rigby Music

PAGE 3

Beautiful player for weddings, balls, funerals and any other function. Also a violin teacher for 4-14 year olds. Contact Aimee on 01525 279529 or 07743 304757 to discuss your requirements. Music for any occasion. Violin and flute.

Tax : 01323 273330:

All Kitchen and Bathroom tiling plus underfloor heating.

ASM Ceramic Tiling

Trained and fully insured.

Free Quotes.

Call Michael on 01525 270929

Nicks Fencing Services

Domestic, Agricultural Fences & Gates. Supply & Erect. Tree & Hedge work undertaken. Also Relief Farm Work. Free estimates & competitive quotes.

Tel: 01525 261553

Mob: 07950 575248

Country Frame

The Complete Picture Framing Service

Expert Advice and framing on: prints, posters, watercolours, oil painting, 3D objects and all type of needlework.

A huge range of mouldings to suit everything and over 100 different colours of quality mounting board, Contact Paul Body 01525 240163 or 07771 508805

Mount Pleasant Farm, Dunton Road, Stewkley. Open Mon-Fri 8am-4pm, Sat 8am-1pm.

Do you require a carpenter?

Contact Mr Colin Hicks 12 Waterloo Road, Linslade

Tel: 01525 633825

Burgin's Taxis

Station & Airport journeys a speciality.

Also self-drive van and car hire.

01525 372131

Xpert Apparel Solutions

We are an independent supplier and distributor of embroidered, or printed promotional corporate clothing, we offer a complete range of items to make your event, promotion, team, or workplace complete. T-shirts, sweatshirts, polo shirts, fleeces, jackets, umbrellas, caps, work wear, golf-towels and many more business gifts can carry your company or club logo to promote an event or build a team. We specialise in that item of clothing to set your event, team or company above the rest. Tel/Fax 01525 270547 or email xpertapparel@aol.com

Looking for a Babysitter?

- Emily lives in the village, contact her on 01525 270674
- Alternatively contact Alistair Brown on 01525 270648
- Abigail also lives in the village, contact her on 01525 270674